Miyamura accepts honors from National Wrestling Coaches Association

Written by Staff Reports Friday, 26 June 2020 07:51

The Miyamura High School Assistant Coach Staff was recognized as the High School Girls' Assistant Coaching Staff of the Year for New Mexico by the National Wrestling Coaches Association June 15.

The Miyamura High School staff is comprised of coaches Ozzy Guerrero and accomplishments include the following: 1st @ Battle of Honor Tournament; 2nd @ Veterans Day Memorial; 1st @ Moriarty Lady Pinto Invite; 1st @ Page She Devil Classic; 1st @ Socorro Lady Warrior Warfare; 1st @ 2020 Conflict at Cleveland; 1st @ NMAA Girls District 1-5A Championship; and 1st @ NMAA State Girls Wrestling Championship.

"Our Scholastic Coach of the Year Awards Program which honors our nation's coaches who work tirelessly on behalf of their athletes is one of my favorite NWCA initiatives. At a time when coaches are needed now more than ever, we get to take time and thank the entire profession by recognizing their peers at the state and national levels. Thanks to those who we call Coach," Mike Moyer, NWCA Executive Director, said.

The National Wrestling Coaches Association, established in 1928, is a non-profit organization for the advancement of all levels of the sport of wrestling with a primary emphasis on developing coaches who work in academic environments.

The membership embraces all people interested in amateur wrestling. The three core competencies of the NWCA are: coaching development, student-athlete welfare, and the promotion of wrestling.